Our Lady of Perpetual Help

Please use the CISKD Communicable Disease Plan for any further questions that you
may have.

Updated January 2022

Supporting Staff Safety
All staff meet virtually to discuss our back to school plan for January.

All staff are required to wear non-medical masks indoors, in schools, and on school buses.
All staff will complete a Daily Health Check prior to attending school.

Staff will be reminded of maintaining personal space in the workplace. Posters in the staff only
rooms (staff room/copy room/ meeting room) indicate maximum capacity.

Communication to Parents/Guardians

The CISKD Communicable Disease Prevention Plan was communicated to parents and
guardians by email as well as the weekly newsletter which went out on January 7th. This
includes posting a copy of the plan on the school’s website.

Information on Daily Health Check for parents to complete at home with their child was also
emailed to parents as a link. Parents and families are encouraged to use the Daily Health Check .
Please keep students home if they are ill.

Supporting Student Safety

All students will be reminded of the old and new policies and procedures with the latest
omnicron virus when they come back to school on January 10, 2022.

All students are required to wear masks indoors, in schools, and on school buses, unless they
have a health exemption in place.

Students who need a mask can get one from their teacher and/or the front office.


https://ciskd.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/12/CISKD-Communicable-Disease-Prevention-Plan-2021-FINAL.pdf
https://olphschool.ca/wp-content/uploads/Daily-Health-Check-Jan-2022.pdf

Considerations for entering and exiting the school: If their classroom has its own outdoor exit,
that exit will be used (Kindergarten, Grade 1 and Grade 2/3). Grade 2/3 will NOW use the main
entrance door to alleviate congestion. Grades 5, 6 & 7 will enter and exit from the flagpole door.

Students will continue to walk in the hallways on the right hand side following the directional
arrows. Classrooms have separated the class layout so children won’t be sitting facing each other.

If students fall ill during the day, the office medical room will be used as an isolation area until
arrangements are made for students to be picked up by family members.

Visitors
All visitors are required to complete a Daily Health Check prior to entering the school.
All visitors are required to wear non-medical masks indoors, in schools.

Visitors are only permitted if they are required to support students in the building for learning or
health initiatives.

All visitors will be asked to make appointments to visit the school and classrooms. Visitors will
follow Health protocols and be met by a staff member in the main office.

Extra-Curricular Activities
Extra-curricular activities such as field trips and athletics are still ongoing, with no spectators at
this point.



